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Our First Tour aka 
H appy Birthday H enry Ford 

By Bea Kalinowski 

0 n Sunday morning, June 10, 2001, Jerry and 
I left our house at about 7:10a.m. We were 
talcing no chances on getting to Coco's by 

8:30 a.m. G ood thing too. On the way, we heard a 
little clank, then a guy pulled up beside us and told us 
something had fallen off. We turned around and 
headed back to find whatever it was. It was the air 
maize. Jerry finally got it back on, we continued on 
our way and arrived at Coco's at 7:45 a.m. At least we 
had time for coffee and a breakfast roll. 

Out in the parking lot Gwen Riggs introduced us 
to everyone, thank goodness, because she and John 
were the only familiar faces. Besides the Riggs' and us, 
Bob & Patty Ferazzi, Don Miller, Joe & Lydia De 
Leon, Lou Spielberger, Chris Foster & Everett 
Parker, and Vince Mariola were there for the 
caravan. We left the parking lot at 8:35, with John & 
Gwen leading the way and Vince bringing up the rear. 

What a sight we made - 8 cars heading up Valley 
View to Santa Fe Springs and the Annual Henry Ford 
Birthday picnic hosted by Downey's D iamond Tread 
~ 1\.'s club. People all along the way were smiling, 

waving and honking at us. We arrived at Heritage 
Park at 9:10 a.m. body made it! 

- .. 
As usual, Jerry started looking at all the cars, 

so I went and got food and raffle tickets. 

Past Presidents 
of our local Model A Clubs 

There were a lot of nice cars there, including some 
Model T's, mostly from tl1e Long Beach :Model T 
Club. Clay ~illis, Shirley & Dick Nordin, Diana 
Wierman, Alan S.now (Peggy Nunes' husband), Doc 
& Darlene Ingwersen joined the rest of us at the 
park. We all sat around chatting and getting 
acquainted. Jerry & Lou discovered that they both 
worked at Unocal in Brea, although Lou retired the 
year Jerry started. They reminisced about all the 
people they both knew. 

Our Club Members 

After an ample and filling lunch of hamburgers, hot 
dogs, green salad, potato salad and chips, we all 
settled .in for the raffle. The Orange County Chapter 
had four winners - Gwen won an Igloo cooler, Diana 
won a distributor, Jerry won a book all about Fords, 
and Darlene won the money drawing (boy is she 
happy I stopped Doc &om throwing away their 
tickets!!!). 

We enjoyed the picnic. The Diamond Treads were 
very gracious hosts. The best part was meeting all the 
nice people. Jerry and I are looking forward to future 
club events. Oh, and this was the longest drive .in our 
car stnce we bought it .in December - 52 miles 
roundtrip. 
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A Note From The Bedside of Alice 

De(lr Moqel "A"ers: 
Lagun(l Beach must 

h(lve been thinking it w(ls 
being inv(lded June 21st. 

What a su rprise For 

Lagun'l to see Modei''A"s 
circu l(lting through town. 
It w(ls re'llly 'l su rprise For me when I saw 
them last Thursclay. I really 'lppreci(ltethe 
t ime 'lnd effort that you took to come 
down anq I appreci(lte seeing everyboqy 
(lnq the cars. 

Thanks 'l lot For yout·time 'lncl effort (lnq 
doing th ings For me. I rea lly 'lppreciate it. 
Love Alice 

Sunshine and Sorrow 
Jeanne Parrish 

Rick & Deena Peterson were blessed with a 
beautiful baby boy on Thursday, June 14th (as we 
conducted our meeting!). Colby Peterson weighed in 
at 7 lbs. 12 oz. and 21 3/4" long. 
Mother Deena, Baby Colby and Father Rick are all 
fine. CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF YOU!! 

Joe DeLeon continues to recuperate &om 
complications with diabetes. He is now recovering 
from eye surgery. 

Lou Spielberger sustained a bad fall at home. He is 
recuperating at Royal Health Care Nursing Home 
1030 W. Warner Ave. Santa Ana CA 92707. His 
bedside phone number is 71~546-6450 ext. 3722. 

John McMillan is receiving some chemotherapy 
treatments and is experiencing some very good days 
mixed with some "not so good"ll 

Our prez, Alice, continues to be at home with John 
& family by her side. 

-T>lease keep all of these members in your thoughts 
.nd prayers. They would all like to hear &om you in 
cards and good wishes. 

From the Laguna Beach 
City Council 

PROCLAMATION 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves has volunteered on various 
City committees since 1986, serving as chairperson on 
many of these committees over the years; and 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves has consistently served the 
underprivileged by providing meals to the homeless 
and indigent every Monday night, rain or shine, since 
1986;and 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves initiated efforts to start the 
cold weather shelter, which provides a dry place to 
sleep for the homeless during inclement winter 
weather; and 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves was a driving force in 
establishing the Friendship Shelter, in bringing Head 
Start to Laguna Beach, in setting up La Playa Center 
for immigrant mothers and children, and in starting 
the day laborer hiring center; and 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves founded the Bluebird Park 
Thanksgiving day picnic and organized it for the past 
14 years; and 

WHEREAS, Alice Graves still found time to be a 
hostess on the Charm House tours and a mentor at 
Laguna Beach High School; 

NOW THEREFORE, I, Paul P. Freeman, Mayor of 
Laguna Beach, do hereby recognize Alice Graves as a 
leader, a provider, and a friend to all in need and 
thank her for her many years of service to the City of 
Laguna Beach. 

Dated: June 19, 2001 
Signed: Paul P. Freeman. Mayor 

(Editors note: The mayor also ad-hbbed some other 
accolades about Alice that were not on the printed 
proclamation.) 
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